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SB-0083 

Dear Councillor Aiken, 
 
Westminster policy on ballots for estate residents 
  
As a London Assembly Member representing all Londoners, and as a member of the GLA 
Housing Committee, I am very keen to support resident engagement and involvement in 
local planning decisions.   
 
I was previously encouraged to read that Westminster Council had a clear policy requiring a 
vote of residents in support of any regeneration plans.1. However, I have recently been 
contacted by residents concerned that the Council has now changed this policy. 
 
I am therefore writing to ask if you can clarify whether your council has taken a decision to 
change the policy on resident ballots and, if so, what the reasons were for this?  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sian Berry 
Green Party Member of the London Assembly 

                                                      
1
 https://www.westminster.gov.uk/housing-regeneration This policy says:  

Voting 
Local people will be asked to vote on a package of proposed development, incorporating proposed new 
developments, proposed improvements to existing estates, proposed improvements to the area generally, and 
proposed programmes of economic and social support. The vote will be a simple yes or no to the package and 
will be available to every registered adult in the area of benefit. The Council will only proceed with the 
proposed package as long as it receives a simple majority of the votes cast. 
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